8 August, 2011
Mr. Mark Rothenhauser

225 Edgewood Boulevard, Apt C

Lansing, MI 48911

Dear Mr. Rothenhauser:

On 5 August, 2011, a follow up compliance review was held for you at the Commission’s offices at the Victor Office Center in Lansing.  Thos present at the meeting were Mr. Mark Rothenhauser, licensee, Ms. Constance Zanger, BEP Manager, and Mr. James Hull, BEP Assistant Manager.  The issue that was discussed regarded the payment of Set Aside Fees to the Commission.

At the meeting, it was discussed that you still had six outstanding SAF payments to the Commission.  Additionally, you had paid two of your more recent fees late and the Commission had recently received a Non-sufficient Funds check for the June, 2011, SAF.  A table outlining your outstanding obligations follows:

	Date
	Status

	7/10
	Unpaid

	8/10
	Unpaid

	9/10
	Unpaid

	10/10
	Unpaid

	11/10
	Unpaid

	12/10
	Unpaid

	4/11
	Payment received late

	5/11
	Payment received late

	6/11
	NSF check received, unpaid


Promulgated rules require that the Commission collect a Set Aside fee and that payment to the Commission of this fee is the sole responsibility of the licensee as follows:

R 393.27   Licensee reporting requirements.

   Rule 27.  (1)  A licensee shall furnish reports as the commission may require periodically. 

(6)  Receipt of a nonsufficient funds check in payment shall be treated in the same manner as a delinquent payment.  A penalty of 50% of the monthly set-aside fee owed shall be assessed and paid with the next monthly report.

   (7)  The completion of the monthly report and the payment of the set-aside fees are the sole responsibilities of the licensee.

   (8)  A licensee shall make payment of the set-aside fee by the due date.  Set-aside fee payments shall be post marked by the twenty-fifth day of the month following the period covered by the associated report.  The set-aside fee payment is a payment due the commission.  The commission shall not accept partial payment for past due set-aside fee payments, liability insurance payments, or for repayment agreements that have been grandfathered in under sub rule (4) of this rule.

   (9)  Failure to submit 2 or more reports or payments during a 12‑month period shall result in commencement of license revocation proceedings.

Therefore, the Commission finds you out of compliance with R393.27 (1), (6), (7), and (8).At the conclusion of this meeting, you were informed that the Commission would be proceeding with the license revocation process as as stated in R393.27 (9) above.  This action is based on the authority of the Randolph-Sheppard regulations as they are found in the Code of Federal Regulations, Chapter 34, and Part 395.7.


The state licensing agency shall provide for the issuance of licenses for an indefinite period, but subject to suspension or termination if, after affording the vendor an opportunity for a full evidentiary hearing, the State licensing agency finds that the vending facility is not being operated in accordance with its rules and regulations, the terms and conditions of the permit, and the terms and conditions with the vendor.

Therefore, the Commission will be contacting you to schedule an out-going inventory for your facility in the next few weeks.  You are required to continue to operate your facility in accordance with all Promulgated Rules until that date and to submit all reports and set asides due to the Commission for that time.  Should you wish to proceed to a full evidentiary hearing on this matter, you must submit a request for hearing to the Commission’s Hearings Coordinator within 15 days of the date of this letter.  Your request for hearing must include the action that you would like reviewed as well as a proposed resolution to the issue.  This correspondence should be addressed to Ms. Carla Haynes.  Ms. Haynes can be reached at the following address:
Michigan Commission for the Blind

Attn: Ms. Carla Haynes

Victor Office Center

2nd Floor

201 N. Washington Sq.

Lansing, MI 48933

Ms. Haynes can also be reached at haynesc@michigan.gov.

One of the roles of the Elected Operators Committee is to act as an advocate for licensees.  Should you wish to share this letter with the EOC chair, Mr. James Chaney, he may be reached at 313/213.7795 or you may request the assistance of any other member of the EOC.  Should you wish to discuss this matter further, you may contact your Promotional Agent, Josh Hoskins, or me.  You may reach Josh at 517/335.4263 or me at 517/373.3459.

Cordially,

Constance Zanger, Manager

Business Enterprise Program

Michigan Commission for the Blind

